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Retraction of Prior Releases – Wee MacGregor Project  
 
Cohiba Minerals Limited (ASX: CHK) (‘the Company’ or ‘Cohiba’) wishes to retract all historical references 

made by it to the 2012 JORC Inferred Resource and 2012 JORC Exploration Target reported by the prior 

operator of the Wee MacGregor Project including, most recently, the reference made in its 31 March 2021 

ASX release titled ‘Cohiba secures 80% ownership of Wee MacGregor tenements”.  

As noted in its 31 March 2021 announcement, the Company intends to pursue a work program in respect of 

the Wee MacGregor Project which will include a review of the results of the prior operator with a view to 

confirming those results and enabling the Company to itself report them in accordance with the 2012 JORC 

Code. It was not the Company’s intention to adopt the results of the prior operator and until, and unless, the 

Company reports the results in accordance with the 2012 JORC Code it should not be taken to be endorsing 

the accuracy or reliability of the prior operator’s results. Accordingly, shareholders and investors are advised 

that the prior JORC Inferred Resource and JORC Exploration Target, and any reference to them, should be 

disregarded and that investors should not rely on that information for their investment decisions 

 
- Ends  
 
This announcement has been approved for release by the Board of CHK.  
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